
RO2958.  2008-04-11.  Jerry Wickham visited site at 55 98th Avenue in Oakland.  Primary 
purpose of site visit was to verify that planned borings were within the former tank pit.  Field work 
consisting of three vapor probes and one soil boring was underway.  Met with Ted Sison of SCS 
Engineers and discussed locations of borings.  Based on location provided from aerial photo 
review by Steve Clements, he was able to scale off and then locate the borings using GPS.  I was 
not able to find a remnant of the former concrete pad or well STMW-1.  There was a low mound 
in the approximate former location of concrete pad.  Not able to verify that concrete pad definitely 
removed although I inspected several depressions in mounded area and did not observe a 
concrete pad.  I did observe isolated pieces of concrete in widely scattered locations.  In a later 
phone call with Steve Clements, he expressed confidence in locations based on location of 
concrete pad on circa 1965 aerial photo.   


